Action:  Census 2000 Results and HPMS Reporting

From:
Juhasz

To:
FHWA DA’s


FHWA RC Directors

As you by now are aware, the results of the 2000 Census will have impacts on both the population counts and boundaries of small urban and urbanized areas.  These issues have been covered in other communications, most notably in a December 21, 2000 memorandum “Census 2000 Results for New MPOs and TMAs” from Cynthia Burbank.  As we understand the current position, at this time FHWA intends to accept the urbanized areas as defined by the Census Bureau for use in MPO and TMA designation.

I have attached a proposal to adopt the Census Bureau definition of urbanized area boundaries for the purpose of reporting HPMS and other statistical data to the Office of Highway Policy Information.  As you know, we have historically used an adjusted urbanized area boundary for HPMS reporting, resulting in a situation where FHWA urbanized area statistical data are not comparable to data made available by the Federal agencies that use Census Bureau definitions.  This also imposes a reporting burden on the States who must provide different population, land area, and boundary information to the HPMS for urbanized areas.  The proposal has been circulated to CBU and SBU managers and has received no negative comments.  Therefore, in the absence of a continuing FHWA business need for imposing this special reporting requirement, our current intention is to also accept the urbanized area boundaries as defined by the Census Bureau as the basis for reporting urbanized area data to the HPMS and other data programs managed by the Office of Highway Policy Information. This obviously will have impacts on the States as they functionally reclassify roads in response to the Census Bureau population and boundary changes, and as they reconfigure various internal data systems.

In addition, data for urban clusters of 5,000 or more persons, established in accordance with Census Bureau definitions and boundaries, will be reported in HPMS using the “small urban area” code.  Data for urban clusters of less than 5,000 persons, established in accordance with Census Bureau definitions and boundaries, will be reported in HPMS using the “rural” code.  The delineation between “urban” and “rural” based upon the 5,000 person threshold is consistent with past and existing HPMS definitions.    

Please review the attached proposal and discuss it with your counterparts at the State.  Please direct any questions or comments on this proposal to Mr. Paul Svercl, at paul.svercl@fhwa.dot.gov.  Because of the potential impact on future data reporting requirements, concurring responses are also invited.
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